Notice of Meeting/Workshop Hearing

DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION
The Florida Department of Transportation (FDOT) announces a public meeting to which all persons are invited.
DATE AND TIME: Tuesday, August 20, 2013, 11:30 a.m.
PLACE: District 5 Headquarters, 719 S Woodland Blvd., DeLand, FL 32720.
GENERAL SUBJECT MATTER TO BE CONSIDERED: Project Description: I-4 Ultimate Project.
The purpose of the meeting is for the Project Selection Committee to meet and make decisions regarding the requests of I-4 Development Partners LLC and Ultimate Mobility Partners to change the composition of their respective teams on the I-4 Ultimate Project. The public meeting will utilize telephonic communications for attendance of one member of the Project Selection Committee. Persons interested in attending the public meeting can attend in person at the District 5 Headquarters or by calling (850)414-4976.
A copy of the agenda may be obtained by contacting: Michelle Sloan, michelle.sloan@dot.state.fl.us or (386)943-5528.
Pursuant to the provisions of the Americans with Disabilities Act, any person requiring special accommodations to participate in this workshop/meeting is asked to advise the agency at least 7 days before the workshop/meeting by contacting: Michelle Sloan at the phone number above. Public participation is solicited without regard to race, color, national origin, age, sex, disability or family status. Persons who require translation services (free of charge) should contact Michelle Sloan at the phone number above. If you are hearing or speech impaired, please contact the agency using the Florida Relay Service, (800)955-8771 (TDD) or (800)955-8770 (Voice).
If any person decides to appeal any decision made by the Board with respect to any matter considered at this meeting or hearing, he/she will need to ensure that a verbatim record of the proceeding is made, which record includes the testimony and evidence from which the appeal is to be issued.
For more information, you may contact: Michelle Sloan, the FDOT Procurement Manager at (386)943-5528 or email at michelle.sloan@dot.state.fl.us.
Additional information on the project is also available at http://www.moving-4-ward.com/.
